## CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING

**FEBRUARY 19, 2008** 

10:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Bob Hein and opened with a moment of silence. Others present were: Barbara Cleaveland, Diantha Pack, Bill Peterson, Adele Hudson, Ted Barnett, Nancy Krail, and Jeanne Sparks. Dick Cleaveland, Membership Chairman, was also present.

The meeting was called to discuss two important questions which had been put before the board.

## QUESTION 1 SHOULD THE ASSOCIATION ISSUE A PERIODIC NEWSLETER?

After some discussion concerning responsibility, cost, etc., the directors decided that we should contribute articles and information to the present Cadbury Newsletter. Adele was appointed to ask resident Pat O'Hanlon to take that responsibility. She has experience in publishing a Newsletter.

## QUESTION 2 SHOULD THE ASSOCIATION PUBLISH A RESIDENT DIRECTORY AND WHAT SHOULD IT CONTAIN?

Dick Cleaveland showed samples of pages and approximate cost. 100 photos and Bios could be put on 15 pages. 85 copies would cost approximately \$1,215.50. It was suggested the Directory could be put on the Website.

Who would gather the pictures and Bios? (No one offered to do so.)

Ted Barnett volunteered to ask Woody Samone if he would be willing to work with Dick on a Directory.

## OTHER QUESTIONS

The president raised the question, "Should the Association accept donations from anyone or any organizations? The Consensus was, "Yes."

Dick Cleaveland asked, "Is maintaining the Website part of the Membership Committee's responsibility? The Board agreed that it is. The motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously that Dick will be reimbursed for future expenses for the Website.

Meeting adjourned at 11: A.M.

Jeanne Sparks Secretary